
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 30.3.11

11.32
Procedures for Updating Modules on Student Records and Information System 


The Committee received Paper No TLC/11/10d) from the Library, Information and Student Administrative Services Committee.  That Committee, at its February meeting, had noted continuing concerns about the late receipt of documentation for the Module Office’s maintenance of the Student Records and Information System (SRIS), and made a number of recommendations to the Teaching and Learning Committee.


AGREED:
that the recommendations be endorsed as follows:

i)
that an extra stage be added to the course approval and revalidation processes whereby, if the panel’s report indicated that there were no conditions relating to the modular structure of the programme, the Academic Office at that point advise the Faculty representative to forward an electronic copy of the document (or information relating to the structure and modules) to the Module Office to enable the modules and associated rules to be set up in the SRIS; 

ii)
that the Dean be responsible for ensuring that an electronic copy of the final course document (or appropriate sections) be lodged with the Module Office in accordance with the following schedule:

	Date of panel meeting
	Last date for receipt of final document in Module Office (the earlier of the two dates below applies)

	September
	31 January (or up to 16 weeks after event)

	October
	28 February (or up to 16 weeks after event) 

	November
	31 March  (or up to 16 weeks after event)

	December
	30 April (or up to 16 weeks after event)

	January
	31 May (or up to 16 weeks after event)

	February
	30 June (or up to 16 weeks after event)

	March
	Before 30 June

	April
	Before 30 June

	May
	Before 30 June


iii)
that the general deadlines for the receipt of CA3 forms in the Academic Office remain at 31 March for semester 1 with an extension to 31 July allowed for changes arising from recommendations made by external examiners or retirement of staff; 31 October for semester 2 and 30 April for semester 3;

iv)
that changes arising from the unexpected illness of a member of staff continue to be accepted as necessary;

v)
that changes to coursework/examination weighting continue to be accepted up to one month before the start of the semester in which they applied.  It was noted that changes to module co-ordinators and phased introduction of amendments to programmes which had undergone validation would be accepted directly in the Module Office up to one month before the start of the relevant semester;
vi)
that the Module Office receive from the Academic Planning Unit the papers and minutes of the Academic Planning Sub-Committee in order to identify new programmes which drew mainly on existing modules and which did not require evaluation prior to introduction. (Note: being implemented from the current academic year);
vii)
that other than the exceptions set out in iii) – v) above, the Module Office should enter data on the SRIS in the order in which documentation was received. 

